June 17th, 1932. Dr. Ellice McDonala. Director, Cancer Research, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa. My dear Dr. McDonald, I was glad to receive this morning your cordial letter of the 16th with reference to Cancer Research. We have made but a beginning. By the terms of the gift we are allowed to use only the income on the \$25,000 and for this we are enlarging the Cancer Clinic in the Department of Gynasology and Obstetrics and also in the Department of Surgery. Only recently we have gone a little farther and have raised another \$5000 which we are using to enable Dr. Gruner to begin some laboratory work. We hope that these two gifts will be the forerunners of others and that in time we can make a useful contribution. to the solution of this all-important problem. I shall see that your letter is placed before those most actively engaged, and I am sure they will evail themselves of your kind offer. Of course I have long known that you were a McGill graduate, and I also knew the special work on which you were engaged. I believe that one of our very good young men is going down next year to join your medical school, - a Dr. Long. We are sorry to lose him and I know that his future will be bright. Your brother Harold is, of course, an old friend. I saw him within the last month, looking very well, and I know he as much interested in the useful work he is now doing. Ever yours faithfully, Principal